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53.
Co-ordinating Secretary for Unity 


in Mission

The Revd Peter G Sulston

Peter is Co-ordinating Secretary for Unity in Mission and the Ecumenical Officer of the Methodist Church.  His current appointment runs up to 2008, which is the latest date at which Peter would seek the permission of the Conference to become supernumerary.

Peter’s work was due for review in the spring of 2006.  This was because a significant proportion of his time in the most recent period has, by agreement, been allocated to Churches Together in Britain and Ireland (CTBI).  Peter has been Moderator of the Steering Committee of CTBI.  This is the group which has carried primary responsibility for enacting the new vision of the ecumenical instruments in Britain and Ireland, with new legal arrangements for CTBI to support the new vision of CTBI as an agency (as opposed to an ‘instrument’), relating differently to the national ecumenical instruments (CTE, CYTUN, ACTS and ICC).

Peter raised with the General Secretary the possibility of a new pattern to his ministry.  This would entail his spending part of his time in a Circuit appointment and part of his time as a Co-ordinating Secretary.  

A particular opportunity for this new way of working has been agreed in outline.  It involves:

Peter working 40% of his time in the Circuit in which he resides – the Grantham and Vale of Belvoir Circuit, in the Nottingham and Derby District; he would have pastoral charge of two churches.

Peter working 60% of his time as a Co-ordinating Secretary and the Ecumenical Officer.

With the support of the Chair of the Nottingham and Derby District, The Revd Wes Blakey, Peter has met the Circuit staff and the Circuit invitation committee, to explore how the Circuit part of this arrangement might work.  The Circuit is keen to pursue this opportunity.

Conversations with Peter have explored, in a preliminary way, how his work for the Connexional Team might be reprioritised to fit the time available in such an arrangement.  It will be possible to organise this to play to Peter’s undoubted strengths, and deal in other ways with what Peter could no longer do.

Three comments:


(i)
This outline proposal is for 2006-07 only, in the first instance.  Peter, the Circuit and the Team each need to reserve the right to review such an arrangement during next year.


(ii)
In developing the detail of this arrangement, as has already been indicated to the Circuit, some very clear guidelines will need to be in place to enable all parties to the arrangement to have clear and realistic expectations and to be treated fairly.


(iii)
While the details of Peter’s appointment are the business of the Conference, the Methodist Council in April was consulted and gave support to the General Secretary to pursue the detail of this variation in Peter’s appointment for 2006-07.

***RESOLUTION

53/1.
The Conference agrees the arrangements for the appointment during the next connexional year of The Revd Peter G Sulston as Co-ordinating Secretary and Ecumenical Officer.
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